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 Chapter Officers 2005-2006
	 President
	 HMCM Joseph MacIntyre
	 360-275-0589
	 haggis@hctc.com

	 1st Vice President
	 MMCM Henry T. Carman
	 360-698-4776
	 hankcarman@wavecable.com

	 2nd Vice President
	 SKC Thomas Lou
	 360-871-3377
	 

	 Secretary/Treasurer
	 WTCS John M. Gray
	 360-895-3188
	 wtcs_sw@wavecable.com

	 Marshal
	 CWO4 Richard Patterson
	 360-769-8246
	 rlpatt@ix.netcom.com

	 Chaplain
	 1LT Harold E. Richardson
	 360-692-4023
	 harolder46@comcast.net

	 Color Bearer
	 CWO2 Roger Maxwell
	360-697-6587
	 301104221000@msn.com


Hero Camp Officers 2005-2006
	 Commander
	 HMCM Joseph MacIntyre
	 360-275-0589
	 haggis@hctc.com

	 Chief of Staff
	 SSGT Michael Pursey
	 360-692-2421
	 mike-n-kay@comcast.net

	 Adjutant
	  WTCS John Gray
	 360-895-3188
	 wtcs_sw@wavecable.com


Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 11 MAY. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend. 
The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

President’s Message

Dear Brothers and Comrades,  

On Wednesday evening, I together with Brother Harry Houston, Past President and Brother Hank Carman, 1st Vice President and his wife attended the stated meeting of Olympic Chapter # 539.  This was their 4th Anniversary as a Chapter.  The President, Brother Ed Marion, who was ably assisted by the Secretary, Brother Steve Seteroff in the conducting of a very interesting and patriotic meeting.   The President acknowledged that Sinclair Inlet Chapter # 80 sponsored the start up of Olympic Chapter. 

The room in which the Chapter meets became small as more than 40 people showed up.  Wives and friends were enjoying the pre-meeting entertainment.  The meeting room was adorned with the flags of all the Branches of our Armed Forces.  The 2nd Vice President noted that the flags were a gift from the wife of the President and that the President made the poles and stands.  

After an excellent meal the speaker for the evening was introduced and he presented information on Adult Abuse.  Near the end of his presentation there was quite a lively exchange with those present since the topic so relevant to things happening in today's world.  

The President opened the meeting and then asked the 1st Vice President, Brother Fred Johnson to give the flag talk.  Brother Fred did an excellent job and received a great round of applause.  Just before the meeting was closed, the President asked the Secretary, Brother Steve Seteroff, to give the flag charge.  Brother Steve did this with great flair and feeling.  

The evening ended when the President closed the Chapter.  However, many of those in attendance stayed to enjoy a little more fellowship.  

I really enjoyed the opportunity to visit with our comrades of Olympic Chapter and encourage members of Sinclair Inlet Chapter do give it a try too.  

Be well and I look forward to seeing you.  

Fraternally,  

Joe MacIntyre

Aspire to Inspire before you Expire.  

“Vis Cordis Celtarum Invicta”

"Aestimatio Sibi Honosque Fraternitati"

From the Desk of the Secretary

Brethren,
At the May meeting we will be voting on several changes to our Constitution and By-Laws. The changes either reflect the current rules of National Sojourners, the current way we do business in the chapter, or grammar. The recommended changes are detailed in this newsletter for your review. I encourage you to attend the meeting, enjoy some fellowship, and vote.  This is the last chapter meeting before the summer break. The June meeting will be the installation of officers in Des Moines, and we will not meet again until September.
The chapter will be presenting an NJROTC award at South Kitsap High School auditorium on 16 MAY at 1900 (7pm).  Chapter members are welcome to attend. 
As a reminder, a Challenge Donation has been received from a friend of the Collingwood Foundation, who wishes to remain anonymous. Donations made to the CLMA during the period of March 1, 2007 through July 1, 2007, will be matched up to a total of $100,000. This means your donation will be doubled if you make a contribution during this time period. Remember, your contributions are tax deductible.

For all Brothers: These dollars will go a long way toward helping Collingwood support the National Sojourners in their programs, especially those for the youth. Please give this wonderful offer your full support. If you need the address of where to send donations, contact me.

Fraternally,
John
Highlights of the Last Meeting

The meeting opened at 1900 13 APR 07 by President Joseph MacIntyre with the members, ladies and guests as listed on the Muster Report. It was moved by Wendell Dutt and passed to forego the reading of the minutes of the MAR meeting.    Treasurers Report was read, balance on hand: $1371.13.    Correspondence was read, consisting of a newsletter from Chapter 89, letters from National concerning the Collingwood Foundation matching donation opportunity, the PNW Area Encampment and contributions to the Youth Leadership Conferences.    
Committee Reports: Chapter Bi-laws changes were discussed and the president ordered recommended changes published in the next newsletter for review by the membership. Proposed changes will be voted at the May meeting.  
Membership applications: Samuel Brown Jr. To be voted on at May meeting. No candidates were initiated.    

Unfinished Business: The proposed slate of Chapter and Camp Officers for the upcoming year was reviewed. The following members were nominated for office for the year 2007: President: Henry Carman, 1st Vice: Lance Otis, 2nd Vice: Roger Maxwell, Secretary: John Gray, Marshal: none, Chaplin: Harold Richardson. Color Bearer: Patrick Carney. Lewis and Clark Camp of Heroes: Commander: Joseph MacIntyre, Chief of Staff: Michael Pursey, Adjutant: John Gray. John G. moved and it was passed to add Richard Dexter as Marshal. Joe Illes moved to accept the nominations and cast a unanimous ballot to accept them. The motion passed. 


New Business: The Secretary presented a bill from Robert Elert for $16.67 for an ad in the Annual NS Convention souvenir book. Joe Illes moved and it was passed to pay the bill.  Wendell Dutt and Joe Illes discussed a notice concerning sponsoring scholarships to the PLU Youth Leadership Conference, and suggested we actively sponsor one rather than letting the Scottish Rite sponsor students in the name of our chapter. The President explained that the Bremerton Scottish Rite, whom like to see their funds used for scholarships, and as part of their fraternal relations, chose to donate money to our chapter to be used exclusively for the PLU Youth Leadership Conference. If we desired, we could fund additional scholarships, but the Scottish Rite funds were still ours to use expressly for this purpose. 

Joe Illes recommended we begin having a mystery gift raffle, selling tickets at each meeting for a $5.00 or so value gift in order to raise money for the chapter. The idea was well received by the members present, the president ordered us to make it so, and for the Secretary to procure a roll of tickets. Joe Illes donated a gift to be used. Members are encouraged to bring a mystery gift to meetings to be raffled off. Guest Speaker: There was no guest speaker. 
Announcements: Wendell announced a Bivouac by Chapter 89, 8 MAY and would appreciate some help with the Hero’s initiation, it starts at 1630 with a BBQ and should be complete by 2000. 
There being no further business, the meeting ended at 1955, peace and harmony prevailing.
There was no meeting of the Lewis and Clark Heroes Camp.
General Information and Announcements

MARINES' MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION:  The Marines' Memorial Association (MMA) was established in 1946 as a living memorial to the Marines who lost their lives in the Pacific during World War II.  Its mission is to maintain a living memorial honoring Marines and other veterans of the United States Armed Forces, including Regular and Reserve Components, the U.S. Coast Guard, the U.S. Merchant Marine, and their reserves; to educate and perpetuate the achievements and the sacrifices of these veterans, and to aid and assist these veterans. The non-profit organization offers membership to former and retired members of all branches of the U.S. Armed Forces. It presently is composed of over 21,000 worldwide members. Yearly membership rates are free for active duty and their spouses. Veterans and family members pay $20 annually. Spouse membership is free and sponsoring parents may also include their children. The Association sponsors annual scholarships to recognize qualifying students who have demonstrated scholastic aptitude, community involvement and civic spirit. The MMA maintains the Marines' Memorial Club located in the heart of downtown San Francisco which boasts some of the best rates and most spectacular views in the bay area. The 12-story Beaux-Arts structure's history dates back to 1926 and the décor retains the character and elegance of old San Francisco. It is two blocks from cable cars, Union Square and the theatre district and offers rooftop dining, a library/museum, ballroom accommodations, 138 rooms/suites, business center, locale and health club (with pool), and pet accommodations.  The website is: 

www.marineclub.com/leathernecksteakhouse.htm  
Access to the club and its Leatherneck Steakhouse is limited to sponsored guests and members of the Marines' Memorial Association.  Membership includes reciprocal club privileges at over 150 private clubs throughout the world.  For more information on the association and its club refer to www.marineclub.com or call (415) 673-6672.  [Source: Military.com 26 Mar 07]
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